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October 2020 Newsletter
Our next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, October 15, 2020 at 5pm EST.

Location: 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton, Park, NY 12065.
Due to the ongoing COVID-19 virus, these meetings will be held in the back area of the welding shop until further notice. Entrance to meetings are currently, ONLY at the back door furthest to the end of building next to the overhead door. Based on NYS guidelines and the size of the area we will be using for the meeting, we will only be able to accommodate 50 people. I suggest you try to be there as early as possible, once we have 50 signed in, all others will not be able to gain access. Also, at 5pm, we will be shutting the door and no others will not be admitted. We are abiding by NYS and CDC guidelines until further notice. NO PERSONAL FOOD OR BEVERAGES WILL BE ALLOWED!! Bottles of water will be available!
The roll-over attendance raffle is currently $1,050.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing, but must be in attendance to win. If we have to limit the meeting size and others show up prior to 5pm, as agreed by the Executive Board, your name will be added to the list and will be eligible for this raffle.
Thank you to the membership who voted to make a
donation to the JATC for new training equipment.
At the September 2020 regular meeting a Special Order of Business was held to donate a portion of the money we received for the sale of our old facility at 718 Third Street, Albany, NY. A motion was made, seconded and those members in attendance voted to donate $95,000.00 to the JATC to purchase a new Plasma Table, two (2) Virtual welders and a Trimble system. These new items will make our training facility one of the most state of the art Sheet Metal Training programs in the country.
Annuity Advisor Matthew Kapanick will be in attendance at our next regular meeting to update the members on the annuity and to answer any questions those in attendance may have.

From the desk of Larry Warzek, JATC Coordinator:
I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy. The first term of the school year is underway and I would like to thank all the instructors for all their hard work and taking on the challenge of online instruction of the apprentices. Frank Maguire and I have put together a COVID-19 Classroom Protocol plan for the next term. It has been presented to the JATC Trustee’s and legal council for approval.  Once this is completed, I’m hopeful we’ll be back to in-person training for the next term, which begins at the end of October. 
I would also would like to thank the membership for the donation to the JATC. All of these new items will give apprentices and journeyperson members real on the job training that was limited in the past.
The JATC is accepting resumes for CAD/BIM detailing instructors. You can email your resume to me at larryw@smartlu83.org  or call me @ 518-258-4176. 

SMART International has endorsed 
Joe Biden for President of the United States.
For those interested our SMART International has sent us “BLUE COLLER BIDEN” SMART t-shirts and facemask.  We have a limited amount available, in various sizes. Please call in advance if you want them.

From the desk of Phil Stenglein, Organizer

We are nearing the Presidential and Federal elections in a few short weeks. We hope you have registered to vote. Many people do not like to get involved with politics but it affects our daily lives more than we would like. Elections do have consequences. Since 2016, from a Union Building Trades standpoint, work may have been good, but the attacks coming at Unions from high places have been nonstop. From an Organizing standpoint we have seen attacks from the Supreme Court, the DOL, the NLRB and OSHA to name a few. Longstanding laws to protect workers and to help form Unions are being reversed on what seems like an almost daily basis. The Janus decision, the IRAPS, the PBGC, the gutting of OSHA and changing the reporting to hide bad contractors, and so many decisions at the NLRB to reverse decades of Legal Precedent are eating away at our very existence. The Corporate playbook is a “death by a thousand cuts,” and this present Administration is giving the Union busters and corporate world exactly what they want! Please keep this in mind when you go into the voting booth. Your Union, pensions, apprenticeships, and safety at work, depend on it!

Our office continues to have limited access due to COVID-19. All members/visitors should call ahead if they need to conduct business at our facility. Masks are required and you will have to check in when you arrive. 

Fraternally,
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Francis Maguire
President/Business Manager
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